
 

Oroville Civil Service 

Monday, May 6, 2019 

Meeting called to order at 4:35 by Richard Werner 

Present: Richard Werner, Joe King, Mike Sibley  

Others present: Cheryl Lemons, Chief Examiner 

 

Joe moved to approve the minutes from the meeting on April 22, 2019 and the Oral Boards conducted on April 

27, 2019. Mike Sibley seconded, motion approved. 

 

Discussions opened by Richard regarding the letter received from Chief Todd Hill. Todd was unhappy about the 

fact that only two of the four candidates showed up for their oral interview. Cheryl had scheduled four 

candidates to interview and that morning only two showed up, with no word from the ones that did not show. 

 

Richard quoted that the Rule of (3) applies, but that when we don’t have three candidates to choose from, we 

roll forward with what we have. No one on the committee wanted to run ads and start over to find new 

candidates, when we had two potential candidates in the wings. Richard moved that Cheryl pen a letter in 

response to Todd the following day outlining the steps taken and time taken to get to the point we were at. Mike 

seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 

Joe motioned that Cheryl go ahead and send the applicants their scores from the physical, written and Oral 

Boards. Mike seconded, motion carried. 

 

Cheryl to provide applicants with their scores and submit letter to Chief Todd Hill upon signing by herself and 

Richard Werner. 

 

There being no further business to attend to, Joe motioned to adjourn at 4:50, Mike seconded. Motion carried. 

 

 

 

Approval of Minutes: 

 

 

_______________________________________ 

Richard Werner, Chairman 

 

_______________________________________ 

Mike Sibley, Vice-Chairman 

 

_______________________________________ 

Joe King, Commissioner 

 

 

 

Submitted by: 

 

Cheryl Lemons 

 



 

 


